Forestry  competitions: trees of knowledge

Source: Deborah Hill, extension forestry professor
A walk in the woods can open countless doors to discovery.  Forestry projects, competitive field days and invitational events provide opportunities for Kentucky 4-H’ers to gain a useful knowledge of trees and the forestry industry.
Through participation in these educational activities, members develop appreciation for the role of trees in our environment, whether in a yard, park or forest.  These activities also help youth better understand the importance of sustaining woodlands as sources of products and services necessary for quality living.

Classes and workshops give 4-H’ers the practical skills needed to manage woodlands for forest health and use for timber and non-timber products.  Forestry field days and forestry projects boost students’ interest in and preparation for a forestry career or profession in natural resources or sciences.

Development of personal and professional life skills play an important role in the 4-H forestry program.  Research, observation, decision making, leadership, citizenship and teamwork are some of the character building qualities that benefit participants.  
Forestry field days for junior members, ages 9 through 13, are scheduled for selected sites in Eastern and Western Kentucky annually in the fall. These events include classes on compass and pacing, tree identification and tree measurement. In the afternoons, individuals compete in contests on these subjects.

If a sufficient number of 4-H’ers show interest, a senior 4-H Forestry judging competition takes place annually in the spring at The Arboretum on the University of Kentucky campus.  This competition determines the top four students who will represent Kentucky at the National
4-H Forestry Invitational in the summer in Weston, W. Va.  The state competition includes tree identification, tree measurements, compass and pacing, topographic map interpretation and forest health based on insect and disease identification. Some instruction in forest evaluation is included. 

Senior 4-H training materials and other information about the national competition are available at the website: www.4hforestryinvitational.org.  For other senior level training options, contact your local office of the Kentucky Division of Forestry or the Kentucky Division of Conservation.

National team members are expected to attend the Forestry Leadership Program, a weeklong forestry educational experience for older teens, during the first week in June at the Kentucky Leadership Center in Jabez.  This gives these individuals more training and experience working together as a team.
For more information on future forestry field days or competitions, contact Deborah Hill, UK extension forestry professor, at 859-257-7610 or email: dbhill@uky.edu or Terry Conners, UK associate extension forestry professor, at 859-257-2463 or email: tconners@uky.edu. 

If you are interested in a forestry project or other educational activities through our Kentucky 4-H Youth Development Program, contact the (COUNTY NAME ) Cooperative Extension Service office.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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